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Paw Slingo writes 

HORTICULTURAL  SOCIETY  

   The next Coffee Morning will be  

held at Meadowbrook, Grove Hill from 

10.30am till 12pm on 9 July. Do come 

and support it and view a beautiful 

garden. 
 

Audrey Mattack writes 

LADIES  FELLOWSHIP  

   Despite a low turnout, those present 

thoroughly enjoyed a talk on the lives 

of the Amish people.  Our next 

meeting will be on Wednesday 26 June, 

at 2.30pm in the Assembly Rooms, 

when a representative of Age UK will 

be available for a question and answer 

session. 
 

Betty Callaghan writes 

GOOD  N EIGHBOURS  

   We enjoyed an afternoon of nostalgia 

displaying photographs of events that 

took place following the first meeting 

of Good Neighboursõ Club on 4 

February 1959, at the 'Hewitt Memorial 

Hall.' The next meeting will be held on 

Friday 14 June with the competition  

A Time Machine.  

Martin Broom writes 

DEDHAM  FOOTPATH  GROUP  

   There are three walks this month: 
 

Sunday 2 June, 2.30pm.   

Meet in the free car park on the RHS 

as you drive down the main street in 

Wivenhoe to the river. A circular walk 

of nearly five miles. Leader Janise 

Turner.  (  250 836. 
 

Friday, 14 June, 7pm .  From the car 

park opposite Ardleigh Church on 

A137. Length: 3-4 miles.  

Leader Ruth Brown. (  230 384. 
 

Sunday, 23 June, 4pm BBQ preceded 

by treasure hunt walk at 2pm.  Meet at 

Hindley Wood, top of East Lane, 

Dedham. All welcome, please bring fold

-up chairs or blankets, plus your own 

drinks. Contact Robert Cort for 

treasure hunt walk (  230 384 and 

Brian and Iris Hindley for BBQ  

(  395 579. 

 

Ian Rose writes 

U3A  

   The next meeting will be at 2.15pm 

on Wednesday 12 June, at the 

Constable Hall, East Bergholt. The 

lecture will be History & Culture of 

Korea, a look at a country whose past 

contains many wonders, and where the 

South has seen economic 

transformation. The talk will be given 

by Matthew Jackson.  

CLUBS & SOCIETIES 
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CHURCH NOTICEBOARD 

              TOWER  FLAG  DAY  THIS  MONTH  
  

 Sunday 2 June Coronation Jubilee 

 Friday 10 June Birthday of HRH Prince Philip 

From the Registers  
Bb 

 

FUNERAL  
 

 15 May 2013 Stanley Alan THORNTON (82) 

   

MEMORIAL SERVICE  
 

 25 April 2013 James Arthur ôDannyõ WATTS (74) 

 5 May 2013 Samantha (Sam) Ann HUNNABLE (50) 

 

INTERNMENT OF ASHES  
 

 5 May 2013 Chris Brian SLOCOMBE (48) 

SPECIAL , ADDITIONAL , OR CHANGES   

TO  SERVICES OF W ORSHIP  : 
  
 

Sunday 2 June - Coronation Jubilee  

 10.30 a.m. Family Service & Holy Baptism 

 

Sunday 9 June - Guest Service  

  10.30 a.m. Preacher : The Revd. Aella Gage 
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SONGS OF PRAISE 
ôIn sweet music is such artõ 

 

ôCHORALE  ST  ANTONI õ - BY BRAHMS  

 

   June 13 is the feast day of Anthony of Padua, a saint  

who lived a quiet, contemplative life until he was 25.  

Fired with missionary zeal, he joined the Franciscans and 

set out for Morocco, but illness forced him to return to 

Europe. There he suddenly discovered his gift for 

preaching. His first sermon was to the toughest of all 

congregations ð other priests. But they were impressed  

by the brilliant way in which his studies and experiences 

came together in his sermon. For nine years St Anthony exercised a remarkable 

preaching ministry throughout Italy. He died when he was only 36 in 1231. Such 

was his life that he was canonised the following year. Statues of St Anthony 

often show him as a slight man, holding the child Jesus and a lily.  
 

   ôThere is no real creating without hard work. That which you would call 

invention is simply an inspiration for which I am not responsible, which is no 

merit of mine. It is a present, a gift, which I ought even to despise until I have 

made it my own by dint of hard work.õ The words sound like St Anthony, but 

they were spoken by a composer, who, 650 years later, jotted down in his 

notebook, Chorale St Antoni. Brahms copied this melody from a divertimento of 

Haydn. The precise source of the St Anthony Chorale has never been 

discovered, but it would be nice to think that the melody of St Anthony of 

Paduaõs preaching inspired the melody of this chorale. 
 

   Some years later Brahms began work on a set of variations, initially for two 

pianos and then for full orchestra. Just like St Anthony waiting all those years to 

begin his preaching ministry in 1222, so this music was Brahmsõ first symphonic 

work after fourteen years. The wind instruments play the melody of the 

chorale, and then eight variations follow. At one moment, we hear the clarinets 

and bassoons; the next, it is the strings. Then the oboes and horn to be 

followed by flute and violas. Different sounds, different textures, different 

explorations of the theme that lead us to the finale. It is a ground bass repeated 

twelve times in a variety of harmonies. The brass sounds out the theme over 

woodwind and strings, and the music reaches a glorious end. In the St Anthony 

Variations, Brahmsõ skill and inspiration allow that glorious melody to sound out 

ð like St Anthony proclaiming the melody of his sermon so many centuries 

before in Italy. 

Michael Burgess 

Johannes Brahms 
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THE SOUND OF SILENCE  

     'We worship a God who doesn't 

always speak - at times his silence can 

be almost impossible to reconcile with 

our own faith. Could an understanding 

of silence help us appreciate better this 

aspect of the divine?' So wrote Lucinda 

van der Hart in a magazine I was 

reading recently. 

 

   Anyone who knows 

me might conclude  

that, talkative as I am 

(and always have 

been!) the keeping of 

silence, whether it be 

voluntary or enforced, 

might not come easily 

to me. Yet, perhaps to your surprise,  

I have always enjoyed times of silent 

retreat and as I have grown older  

I have found that I need longer and 

longer times of 'silent withdrawal' to 

gather my strength for the next 

'communicative phase'.  

 

   Whether it has been mountains, with 

their winds that carry all sound away, 

or libraries with their purposeful hush, 

or periods of deafness that have been 

caused by a childhood injury, 'the sound 

of silence' has been an important part 

of my formation as a Christian. 

 

   The silence of God, however, is quite 

another matter. His silence can be very 

uncomfortable. Prayers of the heart, 

spoken and unsaid, cry out for an 

answer - and it seems there is none. 

   That is not the same thing as there 

being none, however. 'Waiting upon 

God' for extended periods of time may 

not come easily, but it comes with an 

assurance of His blessing. Jesus did it 

(all those days in the wilderness) and 

we should not be surprised to find that, 

at several times in our life, we too have 

some 'wilderness time'. 

 

   Every Saturday 

morning at 9.30 a.m. 

for many years there 

has been a few people 

coming to the parish 

church to keep a vigil 

of silent prayer. For 

half-an-hour they sit in 

the South Chapel in church, ignoring 

the distractions that occur even in a 

place set aside for prayer. People, 

matters great and small, requests for 

prayer written on slips and put in the 

'prayer box' near the votive candle 

stand, are all lifted to God in silence.  

 

  And does God speak? Yes, for He is a 

God who delights to reveal Himself in 

words that we may know Him and His 

will. The Bible is His authoritative 

word, written. If you read it, you will 

hear Him speak. There are other ways 

in which we will hear Him. Sometimes 

it will be through messengers of His 

truth (whether they realise it or not), in 

what people say to us. And sometimes - 

it will be in the silence. 

Gerard Moate  

Vicar & Lecturer 

VIEW FROM THE VICARAGE 

http://shakinglikeamountain.com/2011/12/09/silence-anonymous/draft_lens6822652module55568802photo_1252053434silence_noise/
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Sheila Beeton writes 

FAMERSõ MARKET  

   Following a survey completed by 

residents, councillors discussed the 

holding of a regular Farmersõ Market in 

Royal Square. This topic raised some 

controversy within the village ð 

particularly from residents living 

around its proposed location. The 

Council has listened to the concerns of 

residents most affected but we also 

wished to respect the views of the 

majority of residents responding to our 

survey, 93% of whom supported the 

proposed Market.  Prior investigation 

of alternative locations produced a kind 

offer from the Sarters at the Fountain 

House, to use a field in front of their 

house which provides access to both 

the High Street and the Mill Lane car 

park. It was therefore agreed to hold a 

monthly Farmersõ Market on this land, 

on the first Saturday of every month, 

for a trial basis of six months. The first 

market will take place on  

Saturday 6  July.  Applications for a 

stall at the market should be sent to 

clerk@dedhamparishcouncil.org.uk:  

for the first Saturday only the cost of a 

stall is being reduced 

to £15.  Please 

support this event 

which is being 

organised as part of 

our income 

generation strategy 

for the village. 

 

 

 

RE-ELECTIONS  

   Also held in May was the Annual 

Meeting of the Parish Council where 

the Council re-elects its officers for the 

year. No changes in roles or 

responsibilities were agreed for the 

forthcoming year as there was general 

agreement that the Council needed to 

consolidate its experience and build on 

what we believe has generally been a 

positive start. 

 

SCHOOL  LIAISON  & L AND  

   Other issues of note were that the 

Council has approved its nomination of 

Cllr. Tony Regan as one of the two 

Community Governors for Dedham 

Primary School; he will also undertake 

the liaison role between the School and 

the Council.   

   After consideration of a report from 

local residents, the Council decided not 

to progress with a community asset 

transfer of land currently owned by 

Essex County Council.  Despite the 

ecological value of the land, its location 

and future upkeep was not something 

the Council believed it should take on 

at this time given its limited value as a 

general community asset.    

 

N EXT  MEETING  

   This will be 7.30 pm, Monday 10 

June, in Duchy Barn. 

 

 

 

 

NEWSROUND 
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REVIEWS 

STOUR  CHORAL  SOCIETY  
Anthony Rees writes 

Their latest concert was on Saturday 27 April at 

Mistley Parish Church, performing Rossiniõs Petite 

Messe Solennelle. The choir is now approaching 

the pinnacle of excellence as it has developed 

over the last decade. The musical expertise 

involved in the crescendos and diminuendos 

was especially commendable. The choir was 

able supported by soloists of professional standard 0 Lindsay Gowers, Elaine 

Henson, Paul Broomfield and Richard Fallas. The fine pianists were Peter 

Humphrey and Susie Hyman and the ôYamaha-istõ, Stephen Smith. The 

admirable attention to detail throughout the concert was noticeable and 

conductor Duncan Archard is to be congratulated on the high standard set. 

DEDHAM  GIRLGUIDING ñDUCK  RACE  
    

This yearõs Duck Race was held on 6 May, 

on a beautiful and sunny day. The race, 

organised to raise funds for Dedham 

Girlguiding, is in its 6th year, raising a 

magnificent total of £1066 that will be 

distributed to Dedham Guides and Rangers 

on international trips.  
 

   The race started from the 2nd bridge 

where the small stream flows into the Sour and where the fast flow gave the 

ducks a good start. One thousand ducks were released, and the first duck 

took around 20 minutes to cross the finish line, just past the willow trees. The 

winning duck no. 408 was raced by Anna Sheffield, who won the first prize of 

£30. The last duck home was Duck 908, raced by Poppy Gibson, who was 

awarded the wooden spoon. 
 

   The Guides will be using their donation to help 

fund a much needed shed required to house their 

equipment and for a sleepover they want to do in 

London. Many thanks to everyone who supported 

this event. 

mailto:clerk@dedhamparishcouncil.org.uk
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REVIEWS 
DEDHAM  PLAYERS SPRING  PRODUCTION  

 

   Breaking the Code was the challenging production picked by The Dedham 

Players for their Spring performance, from Wednesday 17 to Saturday 20 April. 
    

   There was a strong turn out every 

night for the Hugh Whitemore play on 

the life and loves of Alan Turing, and 

those of us who attended were treated 

to a performance that was both strong 

and entertaining, as well as informative 

and thought-provoking.  

A brave choice, for this playõs strength 

lies in its script and character interac-

tion. But, in the capable hands of the 

Dedham Players, the play's witty words and woven relationships were brought 

to life in an absorbing and moving way. 
 

   The whole was clearly held together by its lead, played extremely capably by 

Paul George, who led in every scene and around whom the other characters 

wove their parts. George really brought Turing to life - conjuring his nervous 

and nerdy temperament from the very first, while allowing the passion of his 

genius to pour forth in certain scenes, most markedly in his soliloquies. 
 

   There were no weak performances among the cast, though special mention 

could be made of new member, Claire Nicholson, as the warm and convincing 

Pat Green, as well as Don Poar, whose performance of Dillwyn Knox wove 

true magic alongside Turin in the few scenes they shared. 
 

   Altogether a great production, seamlessly executed by not just the cast, but a 

professional lighting, scenery, props, backstage and administrative crew. 
 

   The Dedham Players will perform 

their next production on Wednesday 

23 to Saturday 26 October. Check their 

website for more information over the 

summer: www.dedhamplayers.org  
 

   And if you are interested in joining in 

with the fun, in front or indeed behind 

the scenes, then contact Rachel Culley 

on (  01473 327 159. 

Katie Courts 
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NEWSROUND 
Nadia McDonald writes 

SMARTYS  PRE-SCHOOL  
 

   Smartys Pre-school are pleased to have 

had a good intake of children following 

their new extended opening on a Tuesday. 

Tuesday hours are now 9.30am through to 

2.45pm. Parents can still choose to send 

their children for the morning or 

afternoon only. There are still spaces available for the extended day. If 

anyone is interested in their child attending please contact Rowena Cable on 

the number provided below.  
 

   Those children preparing to attend school in September have enjoyed P.E. 

trips to Dedham playing fields and park. They have had enormous fun using 

the wooden balance beam; parallel bars and climbing wall whilst also enjoying 

running and other activities on the playing field.  
 

   There has been further fun with children using the mud kitchen in Smartysõ 

garden. The children have definitely enjoyed this activity, apologies to parents 

for the additional washing! 
 

   Smartys are currently seeking a further member of staff who is Early Years 

Foundation Stage Level 3 qualified. If anyone is interested in the position and 

is seeking a rewarding role within childcare please contact current Becky 

Imhof: imhof1@btinternet.com . 
 

   If you would like your child to attend Smartys, please contact Rowena (  

321 249 or visit www.smartys.org.uk .  

Tracy Woods writes 

LITTLEGARTH  COTTAGES  TRUST  

   A vacancy has arisen at Littlegarth Cottages, No.2. The four cottages were 

the gift of the late Miss Betty Mallett to the community, administered by the 

Vicar and Churchwardens. The aim of the trust is to òhouse those in need or 

those who are elderly and in need.ó The accommodation is suitable for a couple 

of small family, and all income from the Trust is used to maintain and improve 

the cottages.  

   To register your interest, please contact Tracy Woods for an application 

form and information: tracy.woods@btinternet.com  or (  323 921. 

Closing date is 30 June. 

http://www.dedhamplayers.org/
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Fred Merrin writes 

ARDLEIGH  SURGERY 

   The practice has recruited a 

replacement Practice Nurse, Tanya 

Holben, who started on 21 May.   

   Due to increasing pressure of 

demand for patients to see a GP, we 

encourage patients to see a member of 

our nursing team wherever 

appropriate. To help you in this 

decision, please read the following: 

- If you have a serious or complex 

medical problem, see the GP 

- Sister Joy Harrison  leads the 

nursing team and is available to treat 

minor illnesses and injuries. She can 

suture wounds, send you for X-ray or 

arrange for a GP to see you if 

necessary. She is also experienced in 

managing long term conditions, such as 

asthma, COPD, heart failure, 

hypertension (high blood pressure) and 

diabetes   

- Sister Tanya Holben is an 

experienced Practice Nurse with 

qualifications in Asthma and COPD 

management. She is also our lead nurse 

in immunisations  

- Assistant Practitioner Jan 

Burgess is now trained to do all health 

checks (new-patient, NHS, and elderly), 

as well as carry out lung function tests. 

Jan performs all smoking cessation 

support and weight management 

- Phlebotomist  Dallas Powell,  is 

available mornings to carry out all 

blood tests. 
 

 

Pete Keeble writes 

CONSTABLE  COUNTRY  MEDICAL  

PRACTICE  
 

Measles outbreak  

   Plans are being formulated nationally 

to ensure that all 10-16 year olds are 

vaccinated by September 2013. If you 

have children in this age range who 

have not been immunised against 

measles, please contact the practice 

and we will check their medical record 

and arrange for them to be immunised 

if necessary. 
 

Training Days  

   The practice will be closed from 1pm 

on 22 May 2013 and 26 June 2013, for 

staff training. 
 

Practice Staff Changes  

   Dr Shrimpton is leaving the practice 

in mid June and we are currently 

looking for a replacement. Practice 

Nurse Kate joined in April and this will 

enable us to ensure we have sufficient 

nurse appointments at Capel. 

We also have new receptionists joining 

the practice and they will be trained 

through May and June. 
 

Respect for our staff  

   There have been a few instances 

lately where patients have been 

aggressive towards practice staff. If you 

experience delay, then this will be 

because our staff are busy dealing with 

other patients. Please be patient, we 

have excellent staff and they will help 

you as soon as they are free to do so. 

NEWSROUND 
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WHAT'S ON 

10TH  ANNIVERSARY   
CHARITY  GARAGE  SALE  DAY  

 

   Brantham is holding its 10th annual 

Charity Garage Sale Day on Saturday 

15 June, from 9.30am to 4.30pm.  

 

   The garage and table top sale will be 

held at the Village Hall and will include 

tombola, a BBQ, ice-cream van and 

WI refreshments as well as stalls 

selling handicrafts, plants and second-

hand goods. St Michaels Church and 

Catholic Church will also be selling 

goods in aid of St Elizabethõs Hospice 

and other charities.  

 

   On the day, look out for balloons 

and sighs throughout Brantham to 

Ipswich on the A137. 

 

   For more information or booking, 

contact: (  392 296 or 395 557.  

 

MISSION CAKE STALL  
 

   The June cake stall in Dedham 

Parish Church porch will run from 

10am to 12pm on 29 June. 
    

   If you would like to help staff a 

stall, or make cakes, biscuits, jams 

or preserves, contact Ruth 

Higginson on (  322 598. 
 

NEW  KIDS DANCE  CLASS 
 

A new Disco & 

Street Dance class is 

starting in Dedham, 

for children aged 5-

13 years.  
 

   The class will be held on Tuesday 

evenings, from 6-7pm, starting on 4 

June, in the Assembly Rooms. For 

more information, contact Sophie 

Dilworth (  07507 806 787. 
 

DEDHAM  YOUTH  CLUB  

BANK  HOLIDAY  EVENT  
 

   A reminder that the Dedham 

Youth Club will be holding another 

Bank Holiday Event on the Dedham 

Village Green from 10am till 4pm on 

Monday 26 August.  
 

  If you would like a stall, or if you 

are a local business able to sponsor 

or donate raffle prizes, please 

contact Youth Leader, Hayley on: 

hayleyaherne@hotmail.co.uk or 

(  01473 328 695.  


